
 
       

 
         

        
 

    
       

          
        

 
  

 
            

               
 

   
 
 

      
       
    
       

      
   
   
    
    
   

   
 

          
 

  
 
 

      
 
 

       
 

      
       

 
                   

 
 

 
 

    
  

       

HERNANDO COUNTY WATERWAYS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES – DECEMBER 15, 2021

Date: Wednesday, December 15, 2021 Time: 7:00 P.M. 

Location: Hernando Beach Marine Group Inc. Training Center 
4340 Calienta Street, Hernando Beach, FL 34607 

Advertised: Friday, December 3, 2021, The Hernando Sun (CLK21-229)

The meeting agenda and back-up material are available online at: 
https://www.hernandocounty.us/departments/departments-n-z/public-works/aquatic-services/waterways-
advisory-committee/agendas-and-minutes

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Chuck Morton called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.

Attendee Name Title Attendance
Chuck Morton Chairman Present
Kathryn Birren Vice Chairman Present
Michael Senker Member Present
Mike Fulford Member Present
Sarah Hill Member Absent
Wayne Dukes Commissioner / Liaison Absent
Scott Herring Department of Public Works Director / County Engineer Present
Keith Kolasa Aquatic / Waterways Services Manager Present
Steve Kelly Corporal / Marine Patrol Officer Absent
Tina Duenninger Co. Administration / DPW Executive Office Manager Present

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chairman Chuck Morton requested New Business Item 1. Red Tide Overview, be presented by Ms. 
Brittany Hall-Scharf at this time so that she may leave the meeting as soon as possible.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Red Tide Overview – Brittany Hall-Scharf, IFAS/Florida Sea Grant 
Ms. Brittany Hall-Scharf provided a brief overview on red tide bloom and monitoring utilizing a 
PowerPoint presentation. The presentation covered red tide algae, samples collected, 
monitoring, and descriptions of concentrations.

Ms. Hall-Scharf reviewed certain seafoods not consumable during red tide blooms due to 
poisonous toxins and provided information for citizens to get involved. A brief Q&A followed.

Ms. Hall-Scharf left the meeting at this time.

Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – December 15, 2021
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES – OCTOBER 20, 2021

MOTION: Mr. Mike Fulford motioned to approve the minutes of the October 20, 2021 Waterways Advisory 
Committee meeting. Vice Chairman Kathryn Birren seconded. The motion carried and was approved 
unanimously.

APPROVAL / MODIFICATION OF AGENDA (Limited to Staff and Committee Only)

New Business Item 1. Red Tide Overview, was moved up on the agenda following the Pledge of the 
Allegiance. Mr. Mike Fulford requested a brief status on the Weeki Wachee River Dredge project be added 
to the agenda under New Business. There were no other changes made to the agenda.

MARINE PATROL REPORT 

Corporal Steve Kelly was not present at the meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS

2. Proposed Ordinance on Mooring of Commercial Vessels at Boat Ramps 
Mr. Keith Kolasa noted the Proposed Ordinance on Mooring of Commercial Vessels at Boat 
Ramps was included in the agenda packet for the Committee’s review and feedback before the 
item moved forward. He noted more recently, a shrimping boat had been docked at the boat 
ramp doing repairs for an extensive period of time. The County had determined this to be 
constant occurrences in the past few years and deemed it necessary to revise the existing 
Ordinance to add language and enforce associated fines. A copy of Mr. Kolasa’s comments on 
the proposed Ordinance were highlighted and provided in the agenda packet for review.

Vice Chairman Kathryn Birren requested the Ordinance should include all vessels, not just 
commercial vessels, and that the same rules and fines should apply to both commercial and 
recreational vessels. Mr. Scott Herring advised the Ordinance was being proposed to include 
sponging vessels and not commercial vessels actively fishing. He further advised the non-
commercial vessels were already prohibited. Mr. Mike Fulford clarified the purpose of the 
Ordinance was to allow for enforcement by the Sherriff’s Office and impose fines. He 
expressed he was comfortable with the wording in the Ordinance packet.

Mr. Scott Herring clarified certain sections of the Ordinance for Vice Chairman Kathryn Birren. 
Vice Chairman Birren requested wording to include “actively launching and recovering” vessel. 
Mr. Mike Fulford requested a glossary within the Ordinance defining vessel to include dockage 
to be assembled with the addition of motor to transport.

In conclusion, the following recommendations were made by staff and committee members:

• Add language to include “commercial sponging and shrimping vessels docking or 
blocking boat ramps in Hernando County for extended period of time when not actively 
engaged in commercial fishing; and”

• Add language to include “within 150 feet or less of any public …”

• Add language to include “commercial sponging vessels, including shrimping vessels, are 
commercial fishing vessels …”

• Treat ALL vessels the same (same rules and fines should apply to both commercial and 
recreational vessels). 

Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – December 15, 2021



             
           

    
 

   
            

            
    

 
  

          
      

            
           

      
 

  
 

         
            

        
         
        

 
   

        
             

 
    

          
     

 
      

         
      

 
         

         
 

       
 

      
       

 
     

            
            

 
      

         
 

            
 

       

• Allow time for boat owner to get their vehicle and pull boat out of the water.

• Wording to include prohibition against anchoring or mooring within 150 feet or less of a boat 
ramp does not apply “while actively launching and recovering” vessel.

• Concerns regarding assembling docks and tying up boat ramp, i.e., docks being put 
together at the ramp. Wording to include docks in the vessel description or as a separate 
commercial activity use of the ramp; or

• Include glossary within Ordinance defining vessel to include “dockage to be assembled with 
the addition of motor to transport”. 

Mr. Scott Herring advised he would forward all recommendations to Legal. 

MOTION: Mr. Mike Fulford motioned to accept with the performance conditions stated. Mr. 
Mike Senker seconded. The motion carried and was approved unanimously.

3. Member Replacement for Chuck Morton 
Chairman Chuck Morton welcomed newly appointed committee member Mr. Chris Licata, who 
was present at the meeting as a citizen.

4. 2022 Meeting Schedule
The new dates proposed to the 2022 meeting schedule of the Waterways Advisory Committee 
were reviewed.

MOTION: Mr. Mike Fulford motioned to approve the new dates to the 2022 meeting schedule of 
the Waterways Advisory Committee. Vice Chairman Kathryn Birren seconded. The motion 
carried and was approved unanimously.

5. Weeki Wachee River Dredge Project
Mr. Keith Kolasa advised bids had been received for the Weeki Wachee River Dredge project, 
and the Southwest Florida Water Management District was in the process of selecting a 
contractor. The project consisted of a two-mile section on the river from Rogers Park to 
Richardson Drive and was anticipated to begin prior to the State Road Canal Dredge project.

OLD BUSINESS

1. Aquatic Preserve Boundary – Pine Island 
Mr. Keith Kolasa shared the Aquatic Preserve Boundary map for Pine Island, which was 
included in the agenda packet. Upon query by Mr. Chuck Greenwell, Mr. Scott Herring 
responded previously approved RESTORE projects were exempt from changes to the Aquatic 
Preserve, and Pine Island would be moving forward slowly and handled by the new project 
manager when onboard.

2. State Road Canal Dredge
Mr. Keith Kolasa noted a pre-bid meeting on the State Road Canal Dredge project was held a 
few weeks ago. Bids are due in early January and the project is anticipated to begin after April 
1 once Manatee season is done.

3. Lake Townsen Boat Ramp
Mr. Keith Kolasa advised the contractor was working on acquiring feedback on permitting from 
the Florida Department of Environmental Protection for the Lake Towsen Boat Ramp project.

Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – December 15, 2021



   
   

    
   

 
     

 
     

 
            

        
            

           
           

           
 

           
             

 
  

        
               

           
               

          
 

  
 

   
           

            
              

           
           

           
 

            
              

     
 

       
          

            
       

   
 

      
            

          
         

 
  

 
      

             

       

He further advised the County will be requesting more grant funding from the State for 
construction and that design was nearly complete.

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

1. Revisions to Marine Construction Code Ordinance – Marginal Docks 
Mr. Aaron Pool, Zoning and Code Enforcement Administrator, introduced himself and clarified 
the marginal docks in the riverine, indicating there would not be a 500 ft. maximum for marginal 
docks in areas that are not covered in the riverine protection Ordinance.

2. Hernando Beach Christmas Boat Parade 
Mr. Keith Kolasa displayed pictures taken at the Hernando Beach Christmas Boat Parade held 
on December 11, 2021. He stated it was an honor having the U.S. Marines and active service 
work on the toy collection boat and having the residents donate Toys for Tots. Committee 
members expressed Mr. Kolasa did a great job playing Santa.

3. Volunteer Reef Ball Build Event 
Mr. Keith Kolasa announced 18 cubes and four reef balls were built at the Volunteer Reef Ball 
Build event held on December 4, 2021. A couple yards of cement was donated for the event.

Prior to Citizens’ Comments, Mr. Scott Herring thanked Chairman Chuck Morton for his service and all 
that the Chairman, along with the Port Authority, and now the Waterways Advisory Committee, had done 
throughout the years. He advised the Board of County Commissioners had prepared a letter and 
certificate of appreciation but had not been able to get it signed in time for the meeting. Mr. Mike Fulford 
also thanked Chairman Morton for his service, who was presented with a gift basket by Vice Chairman 
Kathryn Birren from the members and the community. Chairman Morton thanked everyone and 
encouraged all to participate.

CITIZENS’ COMMENTS

Mr. Sarge Dendy queried what were Code Enforcement’s goals relative to enforcement of tagging for 
derelict docks and boats along the canals. Mr. Aaron Pool responded he has been with the County for 
seven months and has not been able to see the code enforcement cycle for a full year. He advised there 
has been a lot of enforcement on the waterways relative to the riverine protection Ordinance. He further 
advised there were only five code enforcement officers and requested he be notified of any dangerous 
docks and boats.

Mr. Steve Barton requested the Waterways Advisory Committee place an agenda item on the February 
16 meeting to discuss the oil pollution problem in the main channel and come up with solutions.

Mr. Chuck Greenwell stated that it was not clearly defined the differences between water dependent land 
uses, which involve code enforcement, and water dependent uses that really don’t relate to zoning. He 
further stated there was substantial amount of work involved in regulating docks and water uses in 
Hernando Beach that Planning & Zoning was not in tune with or equipped to handle as well as the 
Waterways Advisory Committee and expressed that since the Board of County Commissioners was now 
the acting Port Authority, may want to get clarified with Planning & Zoning.

There were no other citizens’ comments.

WATERWAYS ADVISORY COMMITTEE / STAFF COMMENTS

1. Chuck Morton, Chairman 
2. Kathryn Birren, Vice Chairman 
3. Mike Senker, Member 
4. Mike Fulford, Member 

Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – December 15, 2021



 
 

    
            

          
 

  
 
 

    
 

 
 

      
     

    

       

5. Sarah Hill, Member 
6. Keith Kolasa, Aquatic/Waterways Services Manager 
7. Scott Herring, Department of Public Works Director/County Engineer

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:43 p.m.

Upcoming Meeting(s):

The next regular meeting of the Waterways Advisory Committee will be held on Wednesday, February 16, 
2022, at 7:00 P.M., in the Hernando Beach Marine Group Inc. Training Center, 4340 Calienta Street, 
Hernando Beach, FL 34607.

Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – December 15, 2021



  Florida’s Red Tides
Brittany Hall-Scharf 



Red Tide 

• Overgrowth of algae – Karenia brevis 
• Not bacteria 

• Natural occurrence 
• Colonial period 

• Scientifically documented in 1844 

• Develop offshore 10-40 miles 
• Not caused by nutrient pollution 

• Cells in bottom waters brought to surface 
Photo Credit: FWC 

• Not in freshwater systems 





• Toxic chemical that can affect humans and organisms 

• Neurotoxin that targets central nervous system Brevetoxins 
• Wave action breaks open cells and release toxin 



FWC Harmful Algal 
Bloom Monitoring 

• FWC started monitoring in 1954 

• Monitors 100+ locations weekly, bimonthly, or monthly 

• Partnership with state agencies, governments, and citizens 

• Shore 

• Piers 

• Boats 

• Provides randomness and consistency 

• UF/IFAS Extension volunteers collect samples monthly 

• Implemented in 2016 

• Additional during 2018 statewide bloom 

• Additional during 2021 statewide bloom 

Photo Credit: FWC 



Photo Credit: FWC 









Source: https://myfwc.com/research/redtide/statewide/ 

https://myfwc.com/research/redtide/statewide
















• Bivalve filter feeders accumulate toxins in gut Can I eat seafood during 
• Cooking or freezing does not eliminate toxins 

a red tide event? • Takes 2-6 weeks to purge toxins from tissues 

• Clams, oysters, and mussels sold in stores and restaurants safe 



Can I eat seafood during 
a red tide event? 

• Crabs, shrimp, lobsters and finfish 
generally safe to consume 

• Do not consume guts or tomalley 

• Do not consume dead or 
distressed animals 

Photo Credit: Florida Sea Grant 





Get involved 

• Report local beach conditions to 
hotline (1-941-232-2437) 

• (https://visitbeaches.org/) 

• Help reduce nitrogen and phosphorus 
input to nearshore waters 

• Apply proper amount of fertilizer at 
right time of year 

• Create a native buffer around 
waterways using native trees and 
plants 

• Don’t dump lawn clippings into 
storm drains or waterbodies 

https://visitbeaches.org/


Thank you! 

Brittany Hall-Scharf 

Marine Agent III 

UF/IFAS Extension Hernando County – Florida Sea 
Grant 

16110 Aviation Loop Drive 

Brooksville 34604 

bhallscharf@ufl.edu 

mailto:bhallscharf@ufl.edu
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Summary of Comments on mooring ord 
Page: 1 

Number: 1 Author: KKolasa Subject: Highlight Date: 11/5/2021 6:15:46 AM -04'00' 
and shrimping vessels. These vessels have also been docking at the boat ramp docks for extended periods of time. Should say docking or blocking for 
extended periods since both is occurring 

Number: 2 Author: KKolasa Subject: Highlight Date: 11/5/2021 6:22:06 AM -04'00' 

Number: 3 Author: KKolasa Subject: Highlight Date: 11/5/2021 6:22:05 AM -04'00' 

Number: 4 Author: KKolasa Subject: Highlight Date: 11/5/2021 6:21:59 AM -04'00' 
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2 

3 

4 
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Page: 2 
Number: 1 Author: KKolasa Subject: Highlight Date: 11/5/2021 6:22:31 AM -04'00' 
150 ft or less 

Number: 2 Author: KKolasa Subject: Pencil Date: 11/5/2021 6:19:27 AM -04'00' 

Number: 3 Author: KKolasa Subject: Highlight Date: 11/5/2021 6:05:55 AM -04'00' 

Number: 4 Author: KKolasa 
Does this mean offloading products can occur at the public boat ramp? 

Subject: Highlight Date: 11/5/2021 6:18:03 AM -04'00' 

Number: 5 Author: KKolasa 
also shrimping vessels 

Subject: Sticky Note Date: 11/5/2021 6:09:54 AM -04'00' 
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TRDuenninger
Highlight

TRDuenninger
Highlight

TRDuenninger
Highlight



Page: 3 
Number: 1 Author: KKolasa Subject: Inserted Text Date: 11/5/2021 6:10:28 AM -04'00' 
and shrimping vessels 
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New Business

 Item #2
Tina R Duenninger 

From: Tina R Duenninger 
Sent: Tuesday, December 7, 2021 12:15 PM
To: Tina R Duenninger 
Subject: FW: LR 2021-615 - Commercial Fishing Vessel Parked at End of Snapper Canal 

Categories: Committees 

From: Keith Kolasa <KKolasa@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Sent: Monday, November 22, 2021 8:53 AM 
To: Scott Herring <SHerring@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Cc: Jeannie Austin <JeannieA@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Subject: FW: LR 2021‐615 ‐ Commercial Fishing Vessel Parked at End of Snapper Canal

This will be timely for the upcoming WAC meeting. 

Fortunately, the vessel has moved but we don’t know where it has moved to. 

Keith

From: Kyle Benda <KBenda@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 3:44 PM 
To: Keith Kolasa <KKolasa@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Cc: Pamela Hare <PHare@hernandocounty.us> 
Subject: LR 2021‐615 ‐ Commercial Fishing Vessel Parked at End of Snapper Canal

Hey Keith,

You submitted a legal request asking the following questions:

1. What are the options for the County to enforce a commercial fishing vessel parked at the end of the Snapper 
Canal? 

2. Can the County post a no trespassing sign in County ROW at the end of the canal?

I will try to answer your questions sequentially below:

1. Section 7‐21(a) of the Code requires that all vessels operating in any waterways or water body be operated 
in a safe manner. The parking of the commercial vessel in the manner it is parked is not being operated in a 
safe manner in that the owner is using it in a dangerous, reckless, or careless manner that endangers the 
safety and welfare of people and property in the canal. The owner seems to be in violation of this Code 
provision. Further, it is a violation of 7‐21(i) for a person to violate any provision of Chapters 327 or 328 of 
the Florida Statutes. There are specific requirements for where boats can be moored pursuant to Section 
327.4109 of the Florida Statutes. Normally this is enforced through the Law Enforcement Division of FFWCC 
(so this should be reported to them for enforcement), but our Code also allows us to enforce those 
violations in any way that we could enforce provisions of the Code. Section 7‐24 of the Code provides the 
different methods of enforcement that can be used. The County can do one of the following: (a) report this 
violation to be prosecuted as a misdemeanor where the punishment for the violation can be a fine of up to 
$500 and imprisonment for up to sixty days; (b) we can pursue this a violation of the Code before the Special 
Master, which carries a maximum penalty of $1,000 fine per day the violation continues to exist; or (c) we 

1
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can file a lawsuit asking the court for an injunction to enforce these Code provisions (and ask the Court to 
allow the County to remove the boat from the water and recover whatever costs are incurred from the boat 
owner). 

2. Section 24‐4 of the Code allows the County to place signs in County ROW because they are directly related 
to authorized uses of the public ROW. Moreover, Section 7‐20 of the Code allows the County to play 
signage within or along any waterway ow waterbody as needed to effectuate any of the provisions of 
Chapter 7 of the Code. Also, Section 7‐22 allows the County to establish and post areas to “prohibit or 
restrict entry, limit speed, or otherwise regulate vessels operating in any waters within the boundaries of 
the county . . . .”

In sum, you are free to post the no trespassing signs to deter other boats from doing what this boat is doing. You also 
have multiple options for enforcement, whether by the County enforcement or by referring it to the Sheriff’s Office or 
FFWCC. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Best,

KYLE J. BENDA 
Assistant County Attorney 
County Attorney’s Office 
kbenda@hernandocounty.us

A 20 N Main St, Suite 462, Brooksville, FL 34601‐2850 
P 352‐754‐4122 | F 352‐754‐4001 | www.hernandocounty.us/

NOTE: Florida has a very broad public records law. 
Your email communications may be subject to public disclosure. 
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New Business
 Item #4

HERNANDO COUNTY WATERWAYS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

2022 MEETING SCHEDULE

Meetings are held the third (3rd) Wednesday of the specified month at 7:00 P.M. 

Location: Hernando Beach Marine Group Inc. Training Center 
4340 Calienta Street, Hernando Beach, FL 34607

Original Proposed 

January 19, 2022 

March 16, 2022 

May 18, 2022 

July 20, 2022 

September 21, 2022 

November 16, 2022

New Dates Proposed 

February 16, 2022 

April 20, 2022 

June 15, 2022 

August 17, 2022 

October 19, 2022 

December 21, 2022

Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting Agenda – December 15, 2021



 

   

   

  

  

   

   

  
 
 

 
     

            
 

          
 
 

 
 

  
  

       

HERNANDO COUNTY WATERWAYS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

2022 MEETING SCHEDULE

Meetings are held the third (3rd) Wednesday of the specified month at 7:00 P.M. 

Location: Hernando Beach Marine Group Inc. Training Center 
4340 Calienta Street, Hernando Beach, FL 34607

Approved Dates 

February 16, 2022 

April 20, 2022 

June 15, 2022 

August 17, 2022 

October 19, 2022 

December 21, 2022

Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting Agenda – December 15, 2021
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Informational Items 

Item #1Tina R Duenninger 

From: Tina R Duenninger 
Sent: Thursday, December 9, 2021 10:29 AM
To: Tina R Duenninger 
Subject: FW: Dock size issue 

From: Chuck Morton <swampdad@outlook.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 20, 2021 11:30 PM 
To: Jeffrey Rogers <JRogers@co.hernando.fl.us>; Scott Herring <SHerring@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Cc: Keith Kolasa <KKolasa@co.hernando.fl.us>; Chris Linsbeck <CLinsbeck@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Subject: Dock size issue

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

I don't know what happened but part of this was sent before I finished. 

The Building dept is mis interpreting the Marine Construction code. 

There is a 500 sq ft maximum on marginal docks on the rivers, Weeki Wachee and Chassahowitzka

It does NOT pertain to Hernando Beach where the lots are bigger and the canals wider and it is not a part of an 
OFW ( Outstanding Florida Waterway).

I know the Building Dept is swamped, but it is in part of tier own doing. They are in need of reorganization.

I had an application in for a shed permit for 9 weeks before they responded ( with John Alloco's assistance). I 
finally gave up when I received an offer on my property and purchased a place in Floral City.

Mr. Herring or Mr. Kolassa can fill you in on the details, but something needs to be done. I do understand 
that a new Director has been hired, but he probably is not aware of the facts. Mr. Linsbeck can also shed 
some light on the issue as he was instrumental in the Marine Construction Code revision a couple of years ago.

I will be glad to meet with you or other to get things straightened out. The citizens and builders are upset and 
it is costing Hernando County money by not getting improvements on the tax rolls.

Charles 'Chuck' Morton 
Chairman, Waterways Advisory Committee

1

mailto:CLinsbeck@co.hernando.fl.us
mailto:KKolasa@co.hernando.fl.us
mailto:SHerring@co.hernando.fl.us
mailto:JRogers@co.hernando.fl.us
mailto:swampdad@outlook.com








Informational Items 
Item #3



https://www.suncoastnews.com/news/scubanauts-get-together-in-hernando-to-build-homes-for-needy-fish/article_42da66f8-
5cfc-11ec-a634-7fc660645a88.html

FEATURED

SCUBAnauts get together in Hernando to build homes for needy �sh

By Nick Stubbs, Hernando Today Correspondent 
Dec 14, 2021

Young members of the SCUBAnauts prepare a concrete mold that will be filled with concrete to create reef domes destined to 

augment reefs in waters off Hernando County. The rubber balls inside the mold will create voids and entranceways for fish to swim 
inside. 
Photos by Nick Stubbs

Twelve-year-old Audrey Brooks pushed the shovel deep into the wet concrete that filled a wheelbarrow nearly to 

the brim. She strained a bit to lift the heavy goop and swing the shovel to the waiting mold, dumping it through 

the opening at the top while other kids poked and packed it in with sticks and pipes.

https://suncoastnews.com/tncms/tracking/bannerad/clicks/?i=ros/fixed-impact-top1/a3c10168-a8a7-11e9-8bea-3bc8edc56947&r=https://www.horizonpalm.com/sell/
https://www.suncoastnews.com/news/scubanauts-get-together-in-hernando-to-build-homes-for-needy-fish/article_42da66f8


Brooks, of Oldsmar, was one of 20 SCUBAnauts who gathered at Hernando County Aquatic Services in 

Hernando Beach on Dec. 4 to help build concrete reef domes, which are destined to be dropped offshore to 

expand the county’s artificial reef system.

“It’s very fun and it’s a good thing because it serves the fish,” Brooks said before quickly returning to her work.

The SCUBAnauts are kids 12 to 18 who are members of SCUBAnauts International, a nonprofit organization for 
youngsters who aspire to enter the field of marine sciences. They came out to help with Hernando’s ongoing 

reef-building program at the invite of Keith Kolasa, who heads up Aquatic Services.

“It’s great to have the community come out and help build habitats like this,” Kolasa said, adding that project is a 

perfect fit for the SCUBAnauts, who have a long relationship with the county and its reef projects.

Kolasa said most of the SCUBAnauts are certified divers and dive Hernando’s reefs to report their relative 

health, the types of fish inhabiting them, as well as fish populations.

“This is good, because now they are finding out how the domes they monitor are built,” Kolasa said. “They are 

building (the domes) and they’ll follow up later to see how they are doing.”

https://suncoastnews.com/tncms/tracking/bannerad/clicks/?i=ros/fixed-big-ad-top-asset1/95e4bdca-f52e-11eb-89ff-2fbd51bd5f9e&r=https://mychelseatitle.com/
https://suncoastnews.com/tncms/tracking/bannerad/clicks/?i=ros/fixed-big-ad-middle-asset1/b1b3fb90-adc8-11eb-96c6-bffd45be0312&r=http://www.magnoliadawn.com/


The domes and other artificial reef materials are important, as the Gulf bottom along this stretch of coast lacks 

the natural coral reefs found in the Keys and warmer Caribbean waters. Hernando has built a number of reefs 

over the years, which help promote the county as a diving and fishing destination. The concrete domes are 

hollow and have multiple openings fish can use to swim inside. They augment other reef materials, which 

include concrete culverts, a sunken boat and even decommissioned U.S. Army tanks.

Hayden Ramsey, 17, came from Orlando to help shove concrete donated by Got Concrete of Spring Hill. He 

said artificial reef building is important to “reverse or stop the environmental impact” of lost marine habitat.

Paul Foisy, president of SCUBAnauts International, said this is the second time building the domes for some of 
the kids.

“It’s a great experience and the domes are great for the environment because they bring more sea life to the 

area and benefit fishermen and divers.”

The domes built by the SCUBAnauts will be carried offshore soon and divers in strategic places will place them 

around existing reefs. Kolasa said the county will continue to improve the reefs and hopes to build new ones. 
Among their goals is establishing a veterans memorial reef site with submerged statues and plaques. He also 

hopes to sink a 100- to 150-foot steel ship that would be a major draw for sport divers.

Kolas recently secured $590,000 in funding to assess 30 prospective new reef sites between 12 and 35 feet of 
water. The money comes from federal RESTORE Act funds, a pool of money from fines collected from British 

Petroleum for the Deepwater Horizon oil spill in the Gulf of Mexico in 2010.

https://suncoastnews.com/tncms/tracking/bannerad/clicks/?i=ros/fixed-big-ad-bottom-asset1/ddc98dd8-4c80-11ec-98b8-ef3a97aa1a7a&r=https://www.facebook.com/jccwestpasco/
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